
  

  

 

 

Dear Neighbor, 
 

  

This week two of my colleagues and I presented legislation in 

a bipartisan effort that would either remove all sales tax or 

reduce sales tax on diaper products and feminine hygiene 

products. 

  

Representative Dottie Bailey, Republican from St. Louis 

County, and I share identical language in our bills (House Bills 

1679 and 2859) that would remove all sales tax across the state 

including local and state sales tax from diaper 

products.  Currently, diaper products in Missouri are taxed at a 

“luxury” rate alongside clothes and cars.  

  

We presented this language to ease the burden on new parents 

and families.  Our legislation would roughly save new parents 

and families with a newborn $60-$90 a year in taxes, which 

can then go towards formula, breast-pumping equipment, 

medicine and of course, more diapers.  The average newborn 

requires 4,600-4,800 diapers a year.    

  

https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=0e8bf99674&e=b70264853c


Representative Rasheen Aldridge, Democrat from St. Louis 

City, was there with us presenting House Bill 2272 that 

reduces the state sales tax on diapers and feminine hygiene 

products to match the sales tax on food, 1.225%. 

  

At least 30% of new parents have difficulty purchasing new 

diapers for their newborns, forcing some families to reuse dirty 

diapers, which can lead to a variety of health issues for babies.  

 

Our elderly can also experience issues with purchasing 

incontinence products.  AARP was there to testify in favor 

saying, "many of our members are on a fixed income and for 

those who aren't able to afford adult diapers it can cause bed 

sores and make it more difficult for our elderly to function 

normally in social settings." 

  

The committee Chair and members of the committee all 

acknowledged that we need to join the 16 other states that have 

passed similar legislation and change how we tax items that 

are necessities, especially for our most vulnerable children and 

elderly. 
 

If anyone would like to contact me about legislation they would like 

me to support or oppose, please email me 

at Mark.Sharp@house.mo.gov.   

 

Email is probably the best way to reach my office.  If you are 

unable to quickly reach me, my legislative aide Kaylee Bauer is 

ready to help you. 

 

Please scroll down to read about other state government 

matters and important upcoming local events.  

mailto:Mark.Sharp@house.mo.gov
mailto:kaylee.bauer@house.mo.gov


 

Feel free to forward this newsletter to your friends and family 

who might want to know the latest news about what is 

happening in state government and about important local 

events. Be safe and God bless. 

 

 

Yours in Service, 

Mark A. Sharp 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
  

  



  

  

Two of my House colleagues and I presented House Bills 1679 

(Sharp, left), 2272 (Aldridge, middle) and 2859 (Bailey, right) to 

the Ways and Means Committee.  Representative Bailey and I 

share the same language in our bills which removes all sales tax 

from diaper products, while Representative Aldridge's bill 

reduces the sales tax for diapers and feminine hygiene products. 

Each of us shared reasons why it is so important to help parents, 

women and elderly persons afford these essential products.  
  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 



 

 

WEEKLY CAPITOL UPDATE 

Friday, March 25th, 2022 

  

  

SENATE PASSES CONGRESSIONAL REDISTRICTING 

  

Following months of inaction, the Missouri Senate voted 20-10 on 

March 24 in favor of a plan to redraw Missouri’s eight congressional 

districts that appears likely to preserve the current partisan split of six 

Republicans and two Democrats. However, the bill faces an 

uncertain reception when it returns to the House of Representatives. 

  

The Senate action came just five days before candidate filing for the 

Aug. 2 congressional primary elections is set to close on March 29. 

However, there is still no guarantee new districts will be in place by 

that time since it is unclear if the House will accept the Senate’s 

version. Although the Senate version maintained the same likely 

partisan split, its district boundaries are radically different from those 

the House approved in January. 

  

Even if the House accepts the Senate version, whether the 

redistricting measure - House Bill 2117 - can take legal effect in 

time remains in question since bills passed during the regular 

legislative session normally take effect Aug. 28. In this case that 

would be nearly four weeks after the primary. 

  

Although the Senate voted 30-2 to attach an emergency clause 

allowing the bill to become law immediately upon being signed 

by the governor, the House failed to do so when it originally 

approved the bill. The House will have a chance to reconsider the 

emergency clause, but approval requires a two-thirds majority, 

which the House fell 14 votes short of achieving on its previous 

vote. 



  

The redistricting process had stalled over the insistence of a small 

group of hardline conservative Republican senators on carving up a 

normally safe Democratic seat in the Kansas City area now held by 

Congressman Emanuel Cleaver to create what they claimed would be 

a 7-1 partisan split favoring their party. Mainstream Senate 

Republicans contended that plan actually would have diluted 

Republican voting strength in adjacent areas to make it possible for 

Democrats to gain congressional representation. Prior to approving 

HB 2117, the Senate voted 7-22 to reject the hardliners’ proposal. 

  

Since both chambers have adjourned for the weekend, the 

earliest the redistricting bill can win final approval is March 28. 

If the House refuses to accept the Senate version, the two 

chambers can try to negotiate a compromise bill. If lawmakers 

are unable to agree, the possibility of a court drawing Missouri’s 

new congressional districts, as happened in 1972 and 1982, 

becomes increasingly likely. 

  

  

HOUSE APPROVES LEGALIZED SPORTS WAGERING 

  

The House of Representatives voted 115-35 on March 23 to pass a 

bill seeking to legalize sports wagering in Missouri. The measure 

now heads to the Senate, where similar legislation in recent years has 

bogged down over unsuccessful efforts to add provisions to crack 

down on the proliferation of illegal slot machines. 

  

Under the Missouri Constitution, lawmakers have no authority to 

legalize games of chance, which is why previous efforts that 

legalized various forms of gambling, such as charity bingo, the state 

lottery and casinos, have been done by voter-approved constitutional 

amendment. 

  

House Bill 2502 seeks to get around this constitutional 



prohibition by defining wagering on athletic competitions as a 

“game of skill.” Whether that maneuver can survive court 

scrutiny if challenged remains to be seen. 

  

HB 2502 would authorize sports wagering through Missouri’s 13 

casinos and also allow betting through mobile applications. The 

measure would levy an 8 percent tax on a licensed sports book’s 

gross receipts. The Kansas City Royals, St. Louis Cardinals, Kansas 

City Chiefs, St. Louis City Soccer Club and the National Hockey 

League Players Association all testified in favor of the bill before a 

House committee. 

  

  

REVISED PROTECTIONS ADVANCE FOR SURVIVORS 

  

One week after the Missouri Supreme Court unanimously ruled a 

Sexual Assault Survivors Bill of Rights enacted in 2020 was 

unconstitutional, the Senate on March 22 granted first-round 

approval to legislation creating a scaled back version of the law. A 

second vote is needed to send it to the House of Representatives for 

consideration.. 

  

The high court said the previous law’s requirement that defense 

attorneys must provide certain information and disclosures to 

sexual assault victims put them in the position of advocating for 

the victims and created a conflict with their duty to represent 

their clients. 

  

As a result the court ruled it violated the free speech rights of defense 

attorneys and the due process rights of criminal defendants. 

  

Senate Bill 775 would provide new services for sexual assault 

victims without imposing any requirements on criminal defense 

attorneys. 

  



The bill would grant survivors the right to consult with a rape crisis 

center, have a sexual assault forensic examination, be provided a 

shower and change of clothing, and request that medical 

examinations or police interviews be conducted by someone of the 

gender of the survivor’s choosing. The measure also contains 

provisions relating to other sexual offenses. 

  
  

  

  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  



  

  



 



  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



  

  

  



 



  

  

  

 

  



  

  



  

  

  



 

 

 

 

South KC Mobile Food Pantries 

  

Many families in south Kansas City are being forced to rely on community food 

pantries such as Community Assistance Council’s to have enough to eat. 

 

Fortunately, Harvesters (the community food network) brings the semi-truck that 

serves as its mobile food pantry to seven sites in south Kansas City monthly to 

distribute fresh produce and other healthy food to families in need.  The sites 

are: 

 

Center School District, 8701 Holmes Rd., from 9 a.m. to 10:30 a.m. as long as 

food is left on the first Saturday of the month.  Persons should drive through the 

bus parking lot to the district warehouse.  The event is sponsored by Three 

Trails Community church in partnership with the Center School District.  

 

Center District Warehouse,  8701 Holmes Rd., from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. 

the second Friday of each month. Persons should go to the entrance to the 

Center Administrative Office and drive through the bus parking lot to the 

warehouse where volunteers will load the food. Persons should take the Troost 

Ave exit. The event is sponsored by the Center Education Foundation in 

partnership with the Center School District. 

 

Evangel Church, 1414 E. 103rd St., from 7 to 8:30 a.m. the second Saturday of 

the month.  Persons may remain in their vehicles, and food will be brought to 

them. 

 

United Believers Community Church, 5600 E. 112th Terr., with vehicles lining 

up at 8:30 a.m. and contactless food distribution running from 9  to 11 a.m. the 

third Wednesday of the month.  

 

Ruskin High School, 7000 E. 111th St., from 4 to 5:30 p.m. the third Thursday 

of the month.  Vehicles should line up on Ruskin Way on the east side of the 

school, and staff and students will load the food when vehicles reach the 

school.   



 

Colonial Presbyterian Church, 9500 Wornall Rd., with registration beginning 

at 8 a.m. and food distribution running from about 8:30 to 10 a.m. on the third 

Saturday of the month.  Families are asked to bring two cardboard boxes for 

volunteers to put the food in. 

 

Red Bridge United Methodist Church, 636 E. 117th St., from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. 

on the fourth Friday of the month in the church parking lot. 
  

  

  

  

 

 

 

  
 

State Representative Mark A. Sharp 

Missouri House of Representatives 

Room 102-BA 

201 W Capitol Ave 

Jefferson City, Mo 65101 

Phone  

573-751-9469 

Email 

mark.sharp@house.mo.gov 

Please don't hesitate to contact me 

with any feedback, questions or ideas! 
 

  

 

 

mailto:mark.sharp@house.mo.gov
https://house.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=2924403a5e860748acbcee01d&id=d73d1d1832&e=b70264853c

